Comprehensive Exam
FAQ

What is the Comprehensive Exam? 
It is a final written comprehensive examination in your major field that is required of all candidates. The examination covers all major field courses in the program. It is administered each semester and each summer session. The exam must be completed at least two weeks before the graduation date.

What are the requirements for taking the Comprehensive Exam? 
To take the major field comprehensive you must be enrolled in, or have completed, the final coursework and have a 3.0 average (3.25 average for Ed. Specialist students) in the major field and a 3.0 in the core courses. 
How do I sign up to take the Comprehensive Exam?

First, discuss your program of study with your advisor to determine if you are eligible to submit an application. Next, submit an application to the secretary of the Division of Teacher Education one semester prior to the semester you plan to take the comps. Applications are available from the division secretary and on our website.  

How do I prepare for the Comprehensive Exam?
The exam will cover important and well-emphasized concepts within your major field courses. A study guide for the exam is sent to each candidate who submits an application for the comprehensive exam and who has met all requirements. Please understand that the study guide will not be sent to you if you do not meet the requirements for taking the exam. 

Where do I take the Comprehensive Exam?

Online students who live within a 50 mile radius of Delta State must come to the Delta State campus for the Comprehensive Exam. Online students who live outside of a 50 mile radius of the Delta State campus may choose to come to campus or take the Comprehensive Exam at an alternate site. Students are responsible for identifying and securing a site that is approved by the advisor. An alternate site can be a school, college, or testing center where you can complete your exam in an undisturbed environment. Specific instructions for getting approval to take the Exam at an alternate site will be sent to students.
